
                        

 
   

         
   

        
        

       
         

         
  

          
         

      

      
             

15020� Metcalf� Ave.� l� Overland� Park,� KS� 66223� l� Board� Conference� Room� l� 7:30-8:30� a.m.�

MEETING� MINUTES�
DATE:� Dec.� 6,� 2022�

MEMBERS:� Patrick Hurley, Gina Knapp, Tom Mitchell, Lisa McMahon, Pam Shernuk, 
Gretchen Anderson, Kristin Gembala, Nate Winslow, Jeff Nessel, Brad Moser, Kristi 
McNerlin, Maryjo Tinli, Cindy Ratcliff, Clint Robinson, Kaci Brutto and Lisa-Mari Sears. 

The Communications Board Advisory Committee met on Tuesday, Dec. 6, 
2022 at 7:30 a.m. 

Board President Patrick Hurley gave an update on the Community 
Connection with the Board held on . During the Connection 
Point, Deputy Superintendent Kyle Hayden shared information and 
answered questions about the January 2023 Bond election. Patrick Hurley, 
Jan Kessenger and Superintendent Dr. Tonya Merrigan also attended and 
answered patron questions. 

The committee then reviewed the 2022 Patron Survey to better understand 
communication preferences of stakeholders and how the district can best 
inform and engage with families and patrons. 

NEXT� MEETING:� The next Communications Board Advisory Committee meeting 
is scheduled for 7:30 a.m. on February 7, 2023 in the Board of Education 
room. 
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